

GSA Office of the Chief People Officer

March 4, 2003

Mr. Will Ferroggiaro The National Security Archive Gelman Library, Suite 701 2130 H Street, NW Washington, DC 20037

RECEIVED MAR 0 7 2003

Dear Mr. Ferroggiaro

This is in response to the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request you submitted to the General Services Administration (GSA) for the ten oldest open or pending FOIA requests still open.

The FOIA records that are maintained by this office are only the requests that are sent to our headquarters in Washington, DC. GSA has regional offices in eleven cities throughout the country. Each region is responsible for tracking and administering the FOIA program within their respective regions. I have enclosed the ten oldest FOIA's that are currently pending for Central Office.

Sincerely.

Sharon V. Inghton GSA FOIA Office

Enclosure